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As of late March 16, College Board issued a statement that they are finalizing AP exam options 
that would allow students to test at home, depending upon the situation in May. The AP Program 
will communicate the details of this solution to educators and students on March 20. 
Additionally, the May 2 SAT has been canceled. ACT also reports the April 4 test is canceled. 
Both the College Board and ACT post immediate updates on their websites as decisions are 
made.  
 
Webb’s College Counseling team will remain available to assist with any college-related 
questions or concerns. Our website is current with contact information, SCOIR instructions, and 
suggested tasks to assist Upper School students to navigate the college-going process. College 
Counseling website is updated regularly with current contacts and other information.  
 
We look forward to celebrating the upcoming Regular Decision releases with Seniors, as well as 
help with the enrollment confirmation process. It is critical that Seniors check both email and 
college/university portal(s) for important updates about fall enrollment, deadlines, and dates. 
Once final grades are posted and confirmed, College Counseling will release your final transcript 
to ONE college. Therefore, please continue to keep in touch with your counselor about 
admission and enrollment decisions.  
 
Juniors should regularly check email, register for SCOIR (Webb’s online college planning tool), 
and contact your two teachers to request letters of recommendation. Please request these letters 
of recommendation by April 1. Additional information regarding test prep and essay writing tips 
can be found on Webb’s College Counseling website. Sophomores and Freshmen have received 
an email notification that grants access to SCOIR so please quickly register your account. 
 

	


